Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Monday 24th September at 18.30hrs
Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Jill Gregson, Nick Hardie, Michael O’Connell, Daphne De Souza, Victor Glaser, Davidson Ughanwa David Prichard–Jones.
In attendance: Steve Griffin, John McCay (Staff). 

Apologies for absence: Anna Hirschfeld, Jonathon Bond.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1.
Minutes 
1.1
With the addition of DU to the apologies, the minutes of 30 July were agreed as a true record.

1.2
Matters arising – there were no matters arising from the minutes. 
2.
Finance

2.1.1
NH introduced the previously circulated accounts using the Quickbooks system. After outlining in summary the financial performance in 2011-12 and noting that our cash reserves represented some 8 months of our turnover, NH stated that we could be pretty pleased with ourselves but should avoid complacency. 
2.1.2
NH stated that he and JM would investigate further options for low-risk, better returns on our deposits noting that the CAF funds earlier under consideration would have underperformed the interest gained on the deposits and that cash is also an endowment fund.

2.1.3
After some questions and answers concerning the bank accounts and a request that we have budgeted figures for comparison, the accounts were approved. LA thanked JM for his work and JM thanked NH for his support throughout the Quickbooks implementation.

3.
Marketing

3.1
 DdS presented the attached analysis reflecting the programme of 3 workshops with the staff and JB from the Trustees. 

3.2
The action plan was adopted, and a working group of MOC, DPJ, LA, DdS and SG agreed to meet to design a leaflet template.




Action: DdS to convene group  
3.3
It was agreed to highlight the changes on the Agenda Plus through coloured lettering. 










Action: SG
3.4
It was agreed that a sub group of Trustees would convene to meet Lambeth Voluntary Action Centre and Community Matters as the next step on the route to ownership of our premises Action: SG (when we are invited to meet with them)
3.5
The Trustees thanked DdS for her work and the presentation and agreed to add more links to other local projects on the website.  
4.0 
Project update
4.1
SG summarised key Project issues and stated that Catherine was returning to Australia and the recruitment process for a replacement was under way. The Board expressed their thanks for her work and wished her well.
4.2
SG reported an estimate of 7000 attendees at the Stockwell Festival on Saturday and thanked staff, Trustees, and Tristan, the Co-ordinator, for the their contributions towards this success.

4.3
LA suggested, and it was agreed, that the Quality Assurance section should be updated to reflect that we are now using Quickbooks for all financial reports to the Board.  

5.
The meeting ended at 20.15
Date of next meeting: The next Board meeting will be the AGM on 12 November 2012 , with further meetings scheduled for 28/1/13, and 29/4/13.
JM 

24 April 2012
JM 

24 April 2012

